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The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special Committee Meeting on
Friday, January 24, 1997 at 9:00 a.m. in the Council Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided at this meeting.

Council Present were: Arthur Dueck, Art Friesen, Kerry Eidse, Stan Siemens, 1.ouis Palud.
Also present were Mr. Joe Masi and Mr. Larry Swallow of the Manitoba Disaster
Assistance Board.

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the fact of the damage done to the Morris River
Bridge at the SW of Section 32-5-1EPM and what is available assistance to replace this

bridge.

Mr. Larry Swallow stated that the bridge at the SW of Section 32-5-1EPM was built in
approximately 1959 and as such is considered well past its life cycle. Because of its age, the
policy of the Disaster Board is that they can provide only 20% funding of bridge
replacement.

Council indicated that there were additional stringers in the bridge, therefore, at some time
in the past, there were repairs or upgrades done to the bridge. However, no onc was certain
as to when the upgrades were done.

Council stated that they wanted to replace the bridge with steel and concrete which would
have a cost estimate of approximately $400,000.00. As steel and concrete is the accepted
standard of bridge construction, this is a preferred method of having the bridge replaced.

Councillor Arthur Dueck then gave a presentation of pictures and chart showing the degree
of water flow into the Morris River and which affects the bridge in question. This continual
man made drains into the Morris River has increased the water volumes beyond what the
river was capable of accommodating.

Mr. Joe Masi indicated that the bridge issuc was not routine and that the matter would have
to be brought to the Minister for his decision. Federal funding makes it difficult to deviate
from the Federal policies of their funding formulas. He understood our situation and asked
that a letter be written stating our desire to replace the bridge under the flood compensation
program.

Council also discussed the U.V.D. of Rosenort street paving claim. The streets of
Rosewood Drive, Brandt Street and River Road North are in poor condition caused by the
flood. Their being under water for a considerable length of time has softened the roads and
caused the asphalt to crumble in some spots and weakened the road in general. We are
asking that the roads be recompacted and resurfaced under the flood compensation
program at a cost estimate of approximately $105,000.00.

whole road by to fix patches where the asphalt had not held. The destroyed areas would
likely qualify but the remainder of the claim Wwas questionable and he could not give any
indication at this time of what would be approved with this claim.

At the end of the meeting, the Council indicated that they would write making formal
request for the bridge replacement and also make application for the Rosenort street

damage.

NOTE: A few days following the meeting, Mr. Harry Penner was contacted and indicated

that there were major repairs (stringers, etc) done to the bridge in the mid 1970's. Also at
that time, the cast span of the bridge was added.




